



MIDLOTHIAN COUNTY LADIES GOLF ASSOCIATION

COMMITTEE MEETING AT MURRAYFIELD GOLF CLUB

Thursday, 15th February 2017 at 7.00 pm 

PRESENT:
President
Norma Richmond 
Captain
Jacky Burnett 


Vice-Captain
Louise Fraser 

Secretary
Lisa Kilpatrick

Treasurer
Maureen McLeod

Members Present 

Representatives from 18 Clubs:

Helen Keith (Baberton); Susan Randall (Carrickvale); Sal Shepherd (Craigmillar Park); Mary Nicol, (Dalmahoy); Christine Clarke (Deer Park); Jane Browitt (Glencorse); Linda Boyle (Harburn); Elaine Lumsden, (Kingsknowe); Fiona Findlay (Lochend); Isobel Halliday (Merchants); Anne Brownie (Mortonhall); Caroline Steedman (Murrayfield); Barbara Hamilton (Newbattle); Maxine Nicholson (Prestonfield); Angela Hughes (Ratho Park); Jane Crispin (Ravelston); Muriel Gilligan (Swanston New); Morag Wardrop (Turnhouse).

1.  
Apologies 

Hannah Scott (Broomieknowe); Kirsten Everett (Comiston Ladies); Mandy Bell (Liberton)

2. 
Captain’s Opening Remarks

The Captain opened by welcoming everyone to the meeting particularly our new reps.  Introductions were carried out round the table.  The Captain wished everyone a good season.  

3.    Minutes of Meeting -  10th October 2017
The Minutes of the Meeting on 10th October 2017 had previously been circulated and the Captain asked if there were any amendments.   There were no amendments, and minutes subsequently proposed by Christine Clarke and seconded by Isobel Halliday.
4. 
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.  
5.
Captain’s Report
The Captain’s Report had previously been circulated and she highlighted the following points:
· Scottish Golf News: Meeting was held with Eleanor Canon of Scottish Golf on 6th February.  Amalgamation would seem to be slipping more into the optional category.  It is proposed that Regions (North, East, South & West) will be formed, representing both men and women, satisfying the demands from future sponsors for equality between the sexes.   

· A report ‘Keeping Girls in Golf’ has been circulated to reps for circulation to members as they think appropriate.

· The East of Scotland Division Qualifier will be held at Dunbar GC from Monday 25th – Wednesday 27th June 2018.  

Practice day on Sunday 24th June.

Order of play.
East Lothian; Midlothian; Fife; Stirling & Clackmannanshire.

Draw

Monday 25th June.
0930
East Lothian v Stirling & Clackmannanshire






Fife v Midlothian

Tuesday 26th June.
0930     Stirling & Clackmannanshire v Fife






Midlothian v East Lothian

Wednesday 27th June,
0930
Stirling & Clackmannanshire v Midlothian






East Lothian v Fife

Afternoon play will commence from 1.30pm

· Cuthbertson Cup will be held at Baberton GC on Sunday 22nd April.

Draw

Stirling & Clackmannanshire v Fife

East Lothian v Midlothian

· The East of Scotland Championship will be held at Glenbervie GC on Sunday 7th October.

· Website: This is now up and running and seems to be much appreciated.  

· Midlothian News:
The County Squad 

The following have been selected for the Midlothian squad for 2018.

Jennifer Bryans (Harburn) 


Hannah Darling (Broomieknowe)   

Karen Ferguson-Snedden (Mortonhall)

Louise Fraser (Kingsknowe)

Carys Irvine (Baberton)



Rachael Livingstone (Kingsknowe)

Karen Marshall (Baberton)


Gabrielle MacDonald (Craigielaw)


Alison McBride (Harburn)


Kate McIntosh (Broomieknowe) 


Wendy Nicholson (Baberton)


Kate Rorke (Kingsknowe)




Hannah Scott (Broomieknowe) 


Caroline Steedman (Murrayfield)



There were no further amendments to the report. 

6.
Secretary’s Report

The Secretary’s report had previously been circulated.  The Secretary advised that the report was a work in progress as membership subscription were still being received.  The Secretary further advised that the Winter Foursomes (2017/18) is now in the semi-final stage.  There were no further amendments to the report.

7.
Treasurer’s Report
It was not worth preparing full accounts at this time since no golfing activities had taken place. 

Subscriptions to date are full £ 6,375, Associate £ 220, Students £ 30, Total £ 6,625. At February 2017 these were: Full £ 7,700, Associate £ 200, Students £ 40 Total £ 7,940. Junior subscriptions are £560 (February 2017 £ 500). To date in February 2018 280 members have paid by BACS, and 61 by cheque. 

Please remind your members that when they submit an entry form they are supposed to make the appropriate payment. They cannot enter competitions unless their sub has been paid, and the appropriate competition fee paid before the date of the draw. Refunds of competition entry money will be made prior to the date of the relevant draw being made. 

Currently I have 13 people on my list who have submitted forms but no money. 

The East of Scotland championship held at Royal Burgess made a surplus of £ 804.54. This amount together with the funds of £ 366 received from Fife County resulted in a cheque of £ 1,170 .54 being given to SCCLGA on 10th February 2018. 

8.
Junior Coordinator’s Report

The Junior coordinator reported at the meeting:

· The first Braids Coaching took place on 4th Feb & despite the cold weather there were 40 girls in attendance. Reps from Baberton & Broomieknowe were there to assist. 
· All the 3 morning sessions have been filled up apart from one slot in the 10-11am slot, which is great to see!

· No Sunday events have taken place since the parent & daughter event in November, where there were 23 pairs on the day (results on the web).  
· The Sunday 9 hole competitions have been well attended with normally 6-9 girls competing.
· The Golf Academies at Kingsfield are going well with 9 girls in both the am & pm slots. 

· The girls from the morning session recently played with a member from the senior squad in a 9 hole Stableford competition.   Congratulations to Hannah Darling & Lucy Morrison won.
· The Cuthbertson Cup is taking place on the 22nd April at Baberton, all supporters welcome!

· There will be a junior meeting on 26th Feb.

9.  Constitution

A copy of the MCLGA constitution was provided on the night to all reps.  
The Treasurer highlighted changes required within the constitution
·  to correct terminology around Scottish Ladies Golf Association (SLGA) now being Scottish Golf Ltd (SGL).

· To amend the date on the front of the Constitution to match the date it was signed by Hilary Anderson.

It was agreed to highlight the changes in colour on the copy on the website (with a note pending approval). The changes will be required to be ratified at the November 2018 AGM.   










         Action: Lisa Kilpatrick
10. Website

The Captain advised the meeting that Jen Dick has received £250 for her services for designing and setting up the website.  The Captain proposed a further gift of £100.  There were no objections to this and it was duly passed.

11. Squad News

(a)
The Captain advised that Gabrielle MacDonald is available and has been invited to join the MCLGA squad for 2018. 
12. 5-a-Sides

The Captain advised that a proposal to amend the 5 a side Inter Club competition was submitted by Murrayfield.  The proposal submitted:
5 a sides leagues are reorganised to provide more competition and more movement.

Div 1 & 2 would have 5 teams and play home & away matches giving 8 matches to play 
2 teams would be promoted and demoted to give movement.
Div 3 would be dependent on the number of teams involved giving either

A two year cycle or home & away matches.

There was a lengthy discussion around the table regarding how this will work.   Muriel Gilligan suggested a pool of MCLGA members who’s clubs are not represented in the league could be permitted to enter the Division 3 to participate and gain experience.  Jacky Burnett said she was willing to listen to suggestions but pointed out there would be many aspects to be considered.
The Captain will communicate with the clubs to ascertain support for the proposal.  She is particularly keen to engage and consult as many members as possible and will contact both Club Reps and 5 a side Reps to ensure as much communication as possible.  Ideally an answer will be agreed soon so that teams are aware of the structure of the 2019 leagues.











    Action: Jacky Burnett

12a) 5 a-side Rules Update
The Vice Captain had previously circulated an update to the rules to the reps.  The Vice Captain advised that a sub committee had been set up to review the rules and make them more robust.    Thanks were extended to Elaine Lumsden, Shona Morland and Catherine Stewart.
The Vice Captain highlighted that the rules have grouped and/or reduced to prevent repetition.

Sal Shepherd asked what happens in the event of a dispute.  The Vice Captain highlighted rule 22, the Captain would invite two club reps from another division within the league and their decision is final.
Mary Nicol asked for clarification for point 18.  The Vice Captain advised that this was amended following a situation that had arisen in a match in last year’s competition.    

Anne Brownie asked for clarification on point 15 and if "without prior notification" could be inserted into final sentence. Following discussion, meeting agreed.

Mary Nicol asked re rule 10 if 'his' could be replaced with 'her'. The vice captain advised this was discussed at the sub group but decided to leave wording as per the R&A rule. Following discussion at the meeting it was agreed to change to 'her' or 'their'. 

Champ of champ rules discussed here and not agenda 15. Muriel Gillian raised what constitutes 'Midlothian area' under rule 1 was discussed. Rules previously stated Midlothian catchment area but during review decided to change to 'Midlothian area'. Further discussion took place and meeting agreed to keep to 'Midlothian area' and upload to website.

The Captain suggested that we approve the amended rules for 2018 and a further review due in 2019.  Elaine Lumsden advised that a formal review will take place in September 2019.     

The Committee agreed to upload the amended rules onto the website.











Action:  Louise Fraser
Champion of Champions

Amendment – item 10 delete Organiser insert Captain.

Both sets of Rules were approved and will be put on the web site,

Action:  Lisa Kilpatrick

13.
Greensomes Competition

Isobel Halliday of Merchants will be the Recorder for the 2018 matches.  Isobel advised that she has been in touch with all the club reps.  Dates have been organised and are on the website.  
14.  Hole and Hole competitions

Norma Richmond chaired the working party looking at the Champion of Champions and Knockout  Tournament and offered her thanks to Louise Fraser, Isobel Halliday and Jacky Burnett for their work.

Nothing to update at present as entries are still being received for the 2018 season.  The Secretary advised that she will be the recorder for the 2018 season.
Angela Hughes Ratho Park asked if 5 day members played what option would be for the weekend fixture. Vice Captain suggested pay the visitor fee. AH advised Ratho does not allow that. Following discussion meeting agreed the fixture could be reversed for one date to accommodate a weekend date.
Draft rules for the Knock Out Competition rules had been previously circulated.  These will be posted on the website.









Action: Norma Richmond & Lisa Kilpatrick
15.
Champion of Champion Competition - 2018
The draw was made for the Champion of Champion Competition.  The Secretary will post on the website, along with sending out the usual information to the competitors.  
Draft rules for the Champion of Champions rules had been previously circulated.   The President advised of the following change

item 10 – delete Organiser insert Captain.


They will be posted on the website. 


Action: Norma Richmond & Lisa Kilpatrick
16.
AOCB

a)  The Secretary advised that she recently attended a presentation regarding the physiological aspects around the golf game.  The presenter is keen to visit other clubs in the area.  The Secretary will circulate information to the reps and he is happy to meet with us at any point.   










Action: Lisa Kilpatrick 

b) Muriel Gilligan enquired about Harburn, Deer Park and Greenburn playing in the Champion of Champions event as ties to be played on a course within Midlothian (Rule 6).    The Captain and Treasurer advised that this been discussed previously and covered under the constitution.

c) Muriel Gilligan advised on the impending changes of the Data Protection which comes into effect in May 2018.  This will change how we store members’ personal data and communicate with members.    








Action: ALL
d) Susan Randall had advised that she had e-mailed the Secretary in January regarding the Champion for Carrickvale.  Susan advised that their Champion for 2017 will not be renewing her membership with the same club due to a change in her circumstances, however the club have agreed to allow her to represent and play her matches at Carrickvale.  The Captain confirmed that this is a golf club decision and it is at the club’s discretion to put her forward.
e) Anne Brownie asked for a list of MCLGA members per club to be sent to the reps.  The Secretary advised as subscriptions are still being received and this list is normally sent after subscription due date.  The Captain asked if a copy of the names for each club could be sent to each reps so they might encourage them to register.
15.
Date of Next Meetings 

Wednesday, 23rd May, 7pm at Craigmillar Park GC.    
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50 p.m.
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